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THE JEFFERSON MEDICAL COL LEGE
ALUMNI BULLETIN

VOL UME VIII OCTOBER, 1953

THE SIXTH ANNUAL ROLL CALL AND A NEW APPEAL

THEODORE R. FETTER, M .D., Chairman, Alumni Annual Giving

NUM BER 4

Through the generosity of Alumni we havecapped our
first five years of effort for the Al umni Fund with a cam­
paign victory in the Fifth Fund. As our Alumni Association
President has said in the recent report: "This is indeed a
splendid tribute to everymemberof our organization. It is
a banner of loyalty and love which our Alumni can unfurl
before all other similar organizations. The officers and
membersof the Executive Committee of the Alumni Asso­
ciation are most grateful to all who participated in reaching
this splendid goal."

Now we may look ahead to the satisfactionsthat wi ll
come to all Alumni as Jeffersonprogresses further and we
assumethe responsibilitiesof our Sixth Roll Call.

Just as Jefferson has meant somethingdifferent to each
one of us, the responseof each to Annual Giving varies
in some regard.

To many, the incentive for giving again is mainly affec­
tion and association. To others, it is an admiration for the
essential qualities which continueto add to Jeff's greatness ;
to still others, a senseof gratitude, perhapsobligation, for
the opportunitieswhich our Alma Mater offered us; and
to some, for the logical realization that Jefferson will con­
tinue to progress so long as its Alumni are strongly
behind it.

Annual Giving is a mixed expression of theseideas and
feelings of the Alumni body as a whole. But it is also a
number of other things: It is the Living Endowment of
our College; busy doctors working together all over the
Nation; the hard work andinspiration of Class Agents; it
is the maintaining of our standardsof medical education,
of enlarging research,of physical growth; it is the spark
of strong example to other sources of financialsupport;
and finally, it is an inseparable part of the product of
Jefferson - outstandingmedical graduates- of the present
and future.

The letters to Class Agents from classmates each year
reflect these thoughtsand also the varying ability to respond

to the appeal with gifts. Some are unable to contribute,
while others may give in the smaller or larger amounts.
Last year just half the total funds came in the so-called
larger gifts, but all of the more than3,000 gifts were
greatly appreciated.

This sixth year the goal has been set at $125,000- an
amount needed by our Medical College which will be
wisely expended for academic advances. Thi s amount is
nearly $10,000 more than we have raised in any of the
previous Annual Giving Funds. One of the most certain
ways of securing that goal would be to have an impressive
increase in our number of donors to over 3,500.

The improvements and growth at _Jefferson during the
next five years can be even greater than those of the past
few years. This year there are 667 students in the four
classes- the largest enrollment for many decades- and
some 565 teachers in all branchesof medicine. There are
many changestaking place. The eleventh floor has been
finished and will soon be occupiedby various departments.
Upon completionof the new hospital pavilion the Depart ­
ment of Obstetrics and quarters for Residents wi ll be
moved, thus releasing the ninth and tenth college floors
for the use of the college. At that time plans may be
carried out by the Dean and the Administration to make
very necessaryexpansionof teachingand laboratory facil i­
ties on that floor and elsewhere in the College Building.

As has beenreportedto Alumni each year, the annually
contributed Alumni Funds have been used primarily for
the support of teaching salaries of pre-clinical faculty
members. N o funds havegone to the hospital. A part of
the total amount has gone each year (as applied against
notes in the classesof 1931-48) to capital or endowed
funds for the College. From the past five Fund years a
total of $130,645.28has been soassigned: 50% to College
Building Fund; 25% in Endowed Teaching Fund; 25%
in D iscretionaryFund for either of the precedingpurposes.

These funds are available to the College for physical
improvement- and additional funds could be assigned



from future Annual Roll ColIs. Great as has been our
pride in the evolution of the physical plant of the College
(and the clinical teaching facilities now being constructed
in the hospital ) , our real satisfactions come from the much
enlarged student body, the superior faculty with improved
research potential , and the quality of the medical cur riculum
and the graduate.

In ord er to maintain its position among the leaders, the
College must now plan for still further enlargement of its
teaching personn el and facilities. This need is dictated by
present day requ irements and further changes in method s
of teaching and in the research and laboratory work related
to that instruction . The State of Pennsylvania has helped
very much in th is process - but much of the initiating
force has come from you Alumni.

Jefferson is not alone among the medical colleges which
have stron g Alumni Annual Funds, although unti l recently
it has been the leader. (Harvard passed us this past Jun e
to set a record of over $116,000 so contributed.) The
American Medical Education Foundation calls attention to
the growing medical school Alumni Funds in its 1952
Annual Report whi ch says, "T he more than 7,000 con­
tributors to the Foundation's campaign make up only a
small part of the total number of physicians who con­
tributed to medical education in 1952. Reports received
from 78 of the nation 's 79 medical schools for inclusion
in the annual report, revealed that more than 30,000 in­
dividual physicians contributed in excess of $2, 258,534
directly to their medical schools in support of teaching
budgets. This does not includ e amounts given for build­
ings, endowments, scholarships, research and oth er special
purpos es. Many alumni funds have reported sharp increases
in alumni support during 1952, which they feel is due in
a large part to the interest stimulated by the Foundation 's
program."

Thi s is a year for renewing our efforts and extending
new vigor to keep our Alumni Fund advancing as others
are doing. The appeal will be especially to secure a high
number of gifts. The goal is a challeng ing one and all
Jefferson Alumni should be ready to contribute a sum for
the maintenance of our pre-clinical teaching years and
College Building Fund. Your Alumni Association is your
strong representative at the College and has initiated and
supported the program in every way.

Jefferson continues to need your help . You know and
have seen the progress. The President , Trustees, Dean,
Department .Heads and your Alumni Executive Committee
all affirm the great good that has come to your Alma Mater
through the Alumni Fund.

I know you will give special attention this year to the
request for your g ifts when they come soon from your
Class Agents. Your Class Agent works hard for Jefferson
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and your class. You can help him especially by responding
early to his request and by backing him with your gift and
encouragement.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES AND FACULTY
ENTERTAIN LUZERENE COUNTY

MEDICAL SOCIETY

On Thursday, October 29, 1953, members of the
Luzerne County Medical Society were the guests of the
Board of Trustees and the Faculty of the College at the
White Haven Di vision of the Department for Diseases of
the Chest. Thi s Society is composed of physicians from the
Wilkes-Barre-Hazl eton region of Pennsylvania.

Dr. Edward A. Favis, Physician-in-Charge at the Sana­
torium , presided as Chairman of thi s meeting. The program
was as follows :

THE BRONCHOLOGIC DIAGNOSIS OF
BRONCHOPULMONARY DISEA SE

John J. O 'Keefe, M.D.
Assistant Professor of Broncho-Esophagology

CHRONIC PULMONARY DIS EASES IN T HE AGED

Martin J. Sokoloff, M.D.
Associate Professor of Medicine

DIAGNOSTIC AND THERAP EUTIC PROBL EMS
IN STERILITY

John B. Montgomery, M.D.
Professor of Gynecology and Obstetrics

THE EVALUATION OF PULMONARY FUNCT ION

Richard T . Cathcart, M.D .
Director, Cardio -Respiratory Laboratory
Barton Memori al Division

THE CHANGING PICTURE IN PEDIATRICS

Charles F. McKhann, M.D.
Professor of Pediatr ics

About one hundred members of the Society were present
for the scientific program and the dinn er wh ich followed .
Thes e meetings, which are held annually, afford Jefferson
Alumni in the area an opportunity to renew acquaintances
with members of the Faculty and provide a means of in­
forming other members of the Society of the work being
done at Jefferson.

W e regret that the followin g names were not
includ ed in the Class lists of the Annu al G iving
Fund Report which was g iven in the August
Bulletin.

Dr. Thomas J. Milson - 1943
Dr. Herbert A. Saltzman - 1952

W e are glad to correct th is omission.



PRESIDENT J AM ES 1. KAUFFMAN opens the 130th Annual Session.

OPENING OF THE 130th ANNUAL SESSION

Th e opening of the 130th exercises of the College was
held in McClellan Hall September 14th . Th e Presid ent of
the College, James L. Kauffman, B.S., D.N.S., D. Eng.,
L.H.D., Vice Admiral U. S. N avy ( Retired), presided.
Dean George Allen Bennett , A.B., M.D., SeD., LL.D. ,
Professor of Anatomy .and Director of the Daniel Baugh
Institut e of Anatomy, announced the following promotions
and new appointments.

PROMOTIONS

MARTIN J. SoKOLOFF, M.D. , D irector of Barton Memor ial and
White H aven Di visions.

H EINRICH BRIEGER, M .D ., fr om Associate Pr ofessor to Professor
of Pr even tive Medi cine.

JOHN B. MONTGOMERY, M .D. , from Clinical Professor to Pr o­
fesso r of Obstetri cs and G ynecology, with no sea t on the Facu lty.

SHERMAN A. EGER, M.D., from Associate Pro fessor to Cl ini cal
Professor of Surgery.

KENNETH E. FRY, M.D., from Associat e Pr ofessor to Clinical
Professor of Surgery.

GEORGE J. W ILLAUER, M.D., from Associate Prof essor to Clinical
Professor of urgery.

THEODORE P. EBERHARD, M.D., from Associate Pr of essor to
Clinica l Professor of Rad iology.

MARIO A. CASTALLO, M.D., from Associate Prof essor to Cl ini cal
Professor of Obstetr ics and Gynecol ogy.
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I. CHARLES LINTGEN, M.D., from Associat e Professor to Cl ini cal
Pro fessor of O bstetr ics and Gy neco logy.

Ro y W . MOHLER, M .D ., from Associate Professor to Cl inical
Pro fessor of Obstetr ics and Gy necology.

ARTHUR J . W AGERS, M.D., from Associate Professor to Cl ini ca l
Professor of Laryngology.

FRANK F. ALLBRITTEN, M .D ., from Assistant Professor to Asso­
ciate Professor of Surgery.

J AM ES O . BROWN, Ph .D ., from Assistant Professor to Associate
Professor of An atom y.

FRE DERICK B. \X' AGNER, JR., M.D., from Assistant Professor to
Associat e Pro fessor of Surgery.

C. CALVI N Fox, M .D ., from Assistant Professor to Associat e Pro­
fessor of Cl in ical Laryngology.

JAMES M . SURVER, M.D., from Associate in Surgery to Assistant
Prof essor of Surgery.

FRED ERIC RIEDERS, Ph.D ., from In structor to Assistant Pro fessor
of Ph ar macology.

WILLIAM C. H ERRICK, M.D., from Instructor to Assistant Pro­
fessor of Path ology.

WILLIAM V . McDONNELL, M .D ., from Instru ctor to Assistant
Pr ofessor of Path ology.

LEON 1. BER NS, M .D ., from Associate to Assistant Professor of
An atom y.

JOHANNES VOGELAAR, M .D ., from Associate to Assistant Professor
of An atomy.

WILLIAM J . TH UDIUM, M .D ., fro m Associate to Assistant Pro­
fessor of Ob stetr ics and G ynecol ogy.


